Charing Cross Precinct Minutes

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 14, 2006 
WAVERLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL


The meeting opened at 7.45 pm (inquorate)

Apologies: - Nicole, Jean Skinner, Margaret, Constable O’Brien

Attendance as per Attendance List

1. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a true record of the event.
Moved: Isabell St. Leon
Seconded: Pat Kenny

Matters arising from the above: no-one was present who might have wanted to talk about any matters.


GENERAL BUSINESS:

David Nicholls reported that his next-door neighbour has covered his backyard in such a manner that all noise from that place travels straight into his own home.

Sam suggested that he borrow a noise meter from Council to check the level of the noise regarding noise pollution. Another issue is reflection of noise and the roof was built in such a manner that it reflects and thereby amplifies the noise. David told us that Waverley Police are very familiar with the problem because of the number of complaints to them during the last 18 months since the structure was built. There is little the police can do apart from telling the owners to keep quiet after certain hours. The design of the development of 46 Carrington Rd is faulty in that it amplifies the sound to the adjoining properties. The structure covers the entire backyard with reflecting glass which reflects the sun into the neighbours homes, too.


MOTION:

This Precinct asks Council to measure the noise level which we believe is above the acceptable level and recommend removal of the roof structure or sealing the structure against noise transmission and putting a non-reflecting surface onto it.

Moved: David Nicholls
Seconded: Mia Vaux


Percy told the meeting that Waverley College pumps water out of its tanks (Henrietta St). The pumps are moved around and produce a lot of noise and need to be properly soundproofed. There has been some attempt to reduce the noise but it is not adequate.


MOTION:

The Precinct asks Council to tell Waverley College that the pumps on the water storage tanks must be permanently soundproofed in order to protect the neighbours.

Moved: Mia Vaux
Seconded: Isabell St. Leon

Sam requested that a motion be put to Council regarding D.A.s:

MOTION:

This Precinct requests that neighbours who are sent a letter regarding a D.A. be entitled to free access to the plans / scale model regarding the impact the D.A. may have on the neighbours and be able to request explanations for the above from experts (town planners / architects) at Council.

Moved: Sam Helprin 
Seconded: Pat Kenny

And last but not least: Charing Cross Precinct asks what is Council’s role in representing itself at Precinct meetings and how many meetings should Council’s representative attend? And what happened to our Christmas Party?



The meeting closed at 9.40 pm.
Next meeting Thursday 8 February 7.30 - 9.30pm Waverley Public School
 

